
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 11th  October 2017
Present: Cllr J Hosegood, Chair (JH) 


   Cllr S Bragg (SB)
   Cllr L Baragwanath (LB)

   Cllr J James (JJ)

   Cllr D Holland (DH) 

   Mr M Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)
328     To Receive Apologies for Absence CCllr D Poole sent his apologies
329      To receive verbal requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is

not already in the register of members’ interests None received
330      Public Participation No members of the public were present 
331      Minutes – minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 13th September 2017 were approved, 
and signed by the Chair.
332    Progress Reports for information -  CCllr Timms has been in contact with WCC about the removal of the Horse Chestnuts on the village green.  WCC confirmed that this job was on their list but that a backlog of work had built up.  The paper on the Primesight advertising hoarding on the railway bridge on the A428 has started to come loose and is in danger of being as distracting as the graffito it was pasted over.  Primesight are to be contacted again and asked to consider whether an advertising hoarding in such a location is not inherently distracting for drivers, and, given that it is not being leased on a regular basis, if it would not be better for it to be removed.
333    Correspondence for Information - the appendix of items which have been circulated or were available at the meeting was noted.  
334      To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
                Grant Thornton invoice                                                  £120.00

                Eon quarterly usage                                                        £382.21

                Clerk's wages                                                                confidential

                b) Payments received

                VAT refund                                                                      £1,277.13 
               All payments were approved and signed off by councillors.
335    Planning –  there was no response to Planning Applications R17/1661. Veolia's application for temporary open windrow composting at their Coalpit Lane site was also considered.  Concerns were expressed about the environmental impact of the large surface lagoons the new proposal envisaged, with particular concern about odour and air quality, and it was agreed that a response should be drafted and circulated.
336    Standing Orders – the new Standing Orders have now been rendered as a fully editable document which has been emailed to councillors 
337    General Data Protection Regulation -  MN appointed as Data Protection Officer.  Proposed by JH, seconded, SB. 
338    Bank account signatories – the documentation is to be completed to allow the RFO to be given full access to the bank accounts and to be added as a joint signatory 
339     Poppy Wreath – a wreath is to be purchased for Remembrance Sunday and will be lain at the Church 
Lawford memorial by a councillor at the ceremony on Remembrance Sunday
340    Recreation ground future security measures – a councillor attended the meeting of the Earl Craven 
Community Forum held at Church Lawford Village Hall on 27/9/17.  Residents whose properties 
adjoined the recreation ground who had reported issues with young people trespassing after dark 
and causing a nuisance at our September meeting were also in attendance.  This issue was raised at 
the meeting and CSPO Matt Havelock, a member of the rural policing team for this area who was 
also present, volunteered to attend one of our meetings to further liaise with councillors.  
341   Community items/Village Maintenance

            The slipped roof tile on the bus stop (Rugby side) need sticking, and ivy is also spreading over it 
thickly, which councillors will attend to.

               DH shared more of the details about how the 2 weekly report confirming the defibrillator is in working order can be submitted.

               WCC forestry services are to be contacted again for further guidance about suitable trees for the village green.
342    Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agenda

Assurances have been received that WCC are scheduled to attend to the weeds on footpaths and the 
overhanging vegetation around the village.


Concerns  were expressed about the quality of the most recent cut of the grass on the village green, 
which are to be conveyed to the contractor.


The expected reduction in the electricity bill after fitting replacement lower wattage LEDs in 
some of 
the street lighting around the parish has not materialised.  The possibility of changing suppliers is to 
be explored.



343   Date of Next Meeting - the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 8th November 2017 
Signed: ..........................................
